LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
24th May, 2007

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.10 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Davies, Deas, Robin Garrido, Hulmes, Macdonald, Miller, Morris and Ryan
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dawson, Ferrer and Witkowski.

2.
NEW MEMBERS

The Chairman welcomed Councillors Ann Davies and Pat Ryan who were attending their first meeting of the Panel, following their recent election to the City Council.

3.
CHRIS LINGARD AND CHRIS GLEAVE

The Chairman reported that this was the last meeting both Chris Lingard and Chris Gleave would be attending prior to them taking, respectively, retirement, and a new post within the Authority.  On behalf of Members, he thanked them both for their assistance and contribution to the work of the Panel, and wished them the best for the future.

4.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN 2007/08

The Chairman sought nominations for the post of Deputy Chairman for the municipal year 2007/08.  Both Councillors Ian Macdonald and Barbara Miller were proposed and seconded.


RESOLVED:
THAT, following a show of hands, Councillor Barbara Miller be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Panel for the municipal year 2007/08.

5.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 26th April, 2007, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

6.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in minutes 7 and 8 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclosure, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

7.
APPLICATION FOR A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned application for a private hire driver’s licence be dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Decision



	PHD No. 1821
	Deferred until a future date due to the applicant not having their driving licence available for inspection


8.
ALLEGED BREACH OF PRIVATE HIRE CONDITIONS

The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report detailing an alleged breach of condition by private hire driver no. 1990.  The complainant, who had raised the issue with the Strategic Director of Environment, together with the actual private hire driver concerned, both attended the meeting to provide the Panel with their respective accounts of the event, which had led to the allegation of a breach of conditions.


RESOLVED:
THAT no action be taken against private hire driver no. 1990 in relation to the alleged breach of condition detailed in the report now submitted, and summarised above.

9.
HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE USE BY DISABLED PEOPLE

Councillor Ian Macdonald brought to the attention of the Panel a report, which had been considered at a meeting of the Equal Opportunities Forum on 23rd May, 2007.  The report provided the results of a consultation exercise, which had been undertaken with disabled people, and provided information, amongst other things, on their experiences in using hackney carriage and private hire vehicles.  Jane Nugent commented that the use of such vehicles, by disabled people, was one, which was currently being examined, particularly in relation to wheelchair access.  She went on to say that the findings of the survey, as detailed in the report, would be fed into this review process, and acted upon accordingly.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report together with the commitment of the Strategic Director of Environment to feed information contained within it into the current evaluation of the use of hackney carriage and private hire vehicles by disabled people, be noted.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Environment be requested to write to all hackney carriage and private hire drivers reminding them of current guidance in respect of carrying passengers with disabilities.

10.
TIMES AND VENUES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the current practice of holding meetings of the Panel on the 4th Thursday of the calendar month at 10.00 a.m., and for them to be held at Salford Civic Centre, be continued.

11.
LICENSING ACT 2003

Councillor Eric Burgoyne referred to a recent article in the local press concerning enforcement action by the City Council, under the Licensing Act 2003.  Jane Nugent provided to the Panel a brief background and clarification to the enforcement action concerned.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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